

Department of Public Works Infrastructure Services Division Ghassan Korban Commissioner of Public Works

Preston Cole
Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

March 30, 2016

Honorable Jose G. Perez Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

Subject: 12th ALD. DIST. - FILE #151740

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF SOUTH 6TH STREET FROM A POINT 125 FEET SOUTH OF WEST HISTORIC MITCHELL STREET TO A POINT 25 FEET SOUTH THEREOF

Dear Alderman Perez:

This is in response to your request on behalf of the leasing manager at 601 West Historic Mitchell Street to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that tenants of the property at 601 West Historic Mitchell Street have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling southbound on South 6th Street while exiting their parking lot when vehicles park close to the driveway. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer

JCB:clm

c: Common Council

